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Friday 7th July 2023 
 

PRESIDENT’S PEN 
 
Fingers crossed for the weather tomorrow with many Top/Underdog matches scheduled to take place, good 
luck to those with matches. The Calcutta will follow shortly after the final match of the day finishes, this 
should be around 4pm, member support of this event is vital to make it a success and make it fun. Once 
again, I want to pass on my appreciation to Ben and Todd, course conditions at the moment are excellent in 
what has been some trying conditions. Thanks to all members for your understanding of the course closure 
last Saturday, believe me the decision was not made lightly and ultimately its about player safety and 
protecting the course from damage. The All Blacks kick off their season this week, Sunday morning, go the 
AB’s ! 

Clive Porter 
 

DUNLOP INSURANCE 27 HOLE CLASSIC AND 18 HOLE OPEN 
 
This is one of our Premier events on the calendar and we are very grateful of the support of Dunlop Insurance. 
The 27-hole event is a Taranaki Points event but anyone wanting to enter can do so. Check out the 
tournament poster on the last page and get in quick with entries so you don’t miss out. We are on the 
lookout for hole sponsors on the day, if anyone is interested, please speak to Wayne Jones or Robert in 
the shop. 
 

 
 
FRIDAY 14th JULY – MATARIKI HAGGLE 
 
Why not kick off the long weekend next week with a round of golf. We will be running a $10 Haggle on Friday 
with tee off from 10am until 12pm. Visitors are more than welcome. Please see Robert for any further details.  
 
CALCUTTA – THIS SATURDAY 
 
Assuming the weather plays nice for us tomorrow the Calcutta will run shortly after the last match comes in. 
Please support the club by supporting this event, see you at 4pm! 
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WELCOME TO NEW MEMBERS 
 
During the month of June, we welcomed 4 new members to the club.  

• Nick Murfitt – Associate Man 

• Troy Kunaiti – Associate Man 

• Lucinda Eliason – Junior Plus 

• Keely Eliason – Junior Plus  
 
JUNIOR GOLF UPDATE 
 
Unfortunately, our last planned session with Grant was washed out, the new date of Sunday 23rd July has 
been confirmed. Congratulations to Divan Denton and Cohen Robins who this past week both played in the 
Taranaki Age Group championships with Divan placing top 10 in gross and Cohen top 10 in net. 
 
59ERS RESULTS 
 
F Bunker, D McGregor and G Kennedy enjoyed the conditions on Thursday all posting 39 points and taking 
home joint top spot for the day. M Duggan was not far behind with 38 points and only 1 point further back 
was M Reynolds with 37. T Jones (36) and S Smith, D Rowe, A Jackson and G Lysaght all 34 points all picked 
up prizes. Closest to the pins went to M West (2nd), P Bayley (4th) and M Duggan (11th). Twos were scored by 
T Mahony, M West, M Duggan on the 4th and T Jones, M Duggan, G Lysaght on the 11th. Raffle wins went to 
M Duggan, R Knapp and B Smith with Pop taking the wooden spoon for the day. 

Kevin and Pop 
 
LADIES CLUB CAPTAIN UPDATE 
 
Despite the weather pattern over the past two weeks there has been some play on the course for the Ladies. 
The course continues to play well - at times there is still a run with the ball which is unusual for June / July 
golf in South of Taranaki. There are a number of ladies away or on nana daycare with the school holidays in 
action at the moment, so hence another reason for low numbers. Remember if there is a lady thinking of 
playing golf, please invite them out to play. The more the merrier. Lessons can be arranged - just contact 
Rob Larsen with any inquiries. Kim has completed our information booklet so you can get a copy from the 
clubrooms - again just ask Rob if you can't find them. Happy golfing one and all. 

Lynne Newell 
 

MENS CLUB CAPTAIN UPDATE 
 
If you have read this far you already know that the Calcutta is planned for 4pm Saturday just after the last 
group comes in. Member support is the key to make it a success. It’s a big day of matches tomorrow for the 
Top/Underdog competitions, fingers crossed for the weather and good luck to those playing. Just a reminder 
there is a $10 top dog entry fee, if you have not paid yet can you please take care of that this week. The 
Winter Eclectic will start again this Saturday as well, if anyone has any questions around this please see Rob 
in the shop, remember the top 19 go into a shootout final.  

Matt Kelbrick 
 

MID WINTER DINNER & ENTERTAINMENT EVENING 
 
Tickets will be on sale shortly for a Saturday 26th August mid-winter social evening here at the golf course. 
Tickets are $50 per person which includes a catered meal by “The Recipe Café & Catering”, live entertainment 
on the night from Campbell Vibe and your first drink on arrival free. We are strictly limited to 96 tickets for 
this event. As a special early bird price if you buy 6 tickets (1 table) the prices reduce from $300 to $240. 
Please see Robert for more details. 
 



 



 
 


